
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: July 2, 2018 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Ratification of the Emergency Purchase of 18 Mobile Two-Way Radios 
(Additions), Accessories and Related Equipment for the Fire and Medical 
Department (Funded by the Capital – General Fund) (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the emergency purchase as recommended. 
 
The Fire and Medical Department and Purchasing recommend ratifying the purchase from 
the State of Arizona cooperative contract with Motorola Solutions, Inc. at $100,097.20. 
 
Background  
 
Fire and Medical has issued all the spare APX 7000 portable radios for the pilot programs 
with the Low Acuity units.  The Department was using loaner radios from Motorola for use 
as additional spares, but these radios are not the same model as what is currently being 
used in the field.  Crews would have had to use a portable radio they are unfamiliar with or 
the department would have had to go back to the old style XTS single band portable radio.  
 
The emergency purchase was approved by the City Manager’s office as provided in the 
City Code. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Emergency Purchase:  Immediate preservation of the public health 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2018227 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  State of Arizona/ADSPO13-036880 

Funding Source:  The purchase is funded in the Capital – General Fund 
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

APX7000XE and RSM Purchase – Quantity 18 - APX7000E Digital Portable 
Radios plus Options and Accessories per Contract No. 2018227, State of 
Arizona Contract ADSPO13-036880 and Quote No. 137453 dated 5/18/2017 
 
Base (Quantity 18) $92,639.70 
Estimated Sales Tax  $7,457.50 
Total  $100,097.20 

 
 
 
 
 


